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Dear parents and carers 
 
Thank you 
Today is the last day of term 1 2023. A big thank you and well done to all the students who have worked 
hard during the term to settle into a new class and follow new routines while continuing to learn.  
Thanks to all the staff at Fairfield West PS for supporting the academic, social and emotional wellbeing of 
all students. 
Thanks to the parents/carers who are our partners in supporting our wonderful young people to become 
their personal best. 
 
Easter Hat Parade 
I had some serious hat envy today at the Easter Hat Parade! The students demonstrated so much 
excitement and and their faces showed sheer delight while engaging in the parade. It was just amazing 
that the Easter Bunny paid a visit. Clearly, the Bunny knows how amazing all the students  are and eggs 
were left as well! 
 
Year 5 placement in an opportunity class in 2024  
Applications are now open for Year 5 placement in an opportunity class in 2024. Opportunity classes are 
for primary school students who have high academic potential or who are intellectually gifted. Opportunity 
classes are offered in Years 5 and 6, with parents / careres applying in year 4. Parents / carers must apply 
online between Thursday 30 March and Monday 15 May 2023 at:  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc . For those interested, more details are provided later in the newsletter. 
 
Student reports 
A social skills report went home this week to inform parents/carers about their child’s behaviour at the start 
of 2023. This report indicated student behaviour both inside and outside of the classroom, attitude towards 
learning, attitude towards students and teachers as well as their work habits. These student reports may 
be needed in the future for High School enrolments so please keep them in a safe place. If you have any 
questions about this report, please contact the school office to organise a meeting with the class teacher. 
Parent/teacher interviews will be held towards the end of Term 2 where you will have the opportunity to 
discuss your child’s learning in more detail. 
  
Kindergarten enrolments – BEING TAKEN NOW 
If you have a child who needs to start Kindergarten in 2024 please complete an online enrolment as soon 
as possible or you can also come to the school for a paper enrolment form. After you enrol you will also 
be called to come with your child to the school for an interview. It is never too early to enrol and enrolling 
early will assist the school to prepare transition programs and events.   
 
New policies, procedures and framework to keep students engaged in learning at school 
The Inclusive, Engaging and Respectful (IER) Schools package was announced in February this year by 
the then NSW Minister for Education and Early Learning, Hon Sarah Mitchell. 
 
It centres on three new policies and procedures and a framework that together set the guidelines for how 
we ensure all children and young people can learn through public education in a safe and engaging way.  
The IER Schools package includes the: 

✓ Inclusive Education Policy for students with disability 

✓ Student Behaviour Policy and Procedures 

✓ Restrictive Practices Framework and Restrictive Practices Reduction and Elimination Policy and 

Procedures. 

With these new policies, we want all students to: 

• be included in all aspects of school life and supported to learn to their fullest capability  

• be supported in engaging, respectful, and effective classrooms with positive and inclusive 

practices   

• feel welcomed, valued and safe in our schools and classroom  
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Two of the policies are new: the Inclusive Education Policy; and the Restrictive Practices Framework and 
policy. Both clarify existing legal obligations, effective, appropriate, and prohibited practices, and the rights 
of students, parents, and carers. 
 
The Student Behaviour Policy replaces the Student Discipline in Government Schools and Suspension 
and Expulsion Policy.  The key change is the approach all NSW public schools will take to address 
disruptive or inappropriate behaviour by a student. The duration of a suspension will be reduced along 
with the number of suspensions across a school year.  Every school will be  
able to draw on the support of a range of staff including behaviour specialists to effectively address issues 
resulting in these behaviours in order to prevent future escalations. We will continue to work closely with 
you and all our families. 
 

It does not mean, however, that students who are violent or seriously disrupt the learning and wellbeing of 
others will be kept at school.  Any student who puts the safety of other students, teachers and staff or 
visitors at risk of harm – will be suspended until it is safe for them to return. 
 

The Inclusive Education Policy for students with disability and the Student Behaviour Policy become 
operational in Term 4, 2022 and the Restrictive Practices Policy becomes operational in Term 1, 2023. 
 

Currently, the school’s IER team is reviewing our current approach to all of the areas covered by these 
policies, and we will share any changes we may make with you throughout the year. 
 

Our school already takes a strong, positive student-centred approach, but we want to work with you to 
ensure, together, every student has the right support at the right time to help them grow into confident, 
resilient adults. 
 

For more information on these policies, please visit the NSW Department of Education website. 
 

Free books for young children 
Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library is a FREE book gifting program devoted to inspiring a love of reading 
in the hearts of children everywhere. Children that are eligible and registered for the program will receive 
a free, high-quality, age-appropriate book in the mail each month from birth to age five. Children born from 
1 January 2022 and living in the Cumberland or Fairfield Local Government Areas are eligible. 
Register a child for this free book gifting program via the link below or contact your local library for an 
enrolment form.  https://imaginationlibrary.com/check-availability/ 
 
Staff Learning 

Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past two 

weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning opportunities, mostly 

remotely: 

• 2 full days Principal Conference– Principal  

• 1 day School Leadership Institute - Principal 
 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all students at 
FWPS. 
 
Happy Eid al-Fitr 
To our students and families celebrating Eid al-Fitr, we wish you "Eid Mubarak!  

Easter and Autumn holidays 
 
I would like to wish all people who celebrate a very happy Easter and to all a safe and restful Autumn 
holidays.  
Looking forward to our students return happy and healthy on Wednesday 26 April. 

 
Genelle Goldfinch 

I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit.  
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   Student Report 

 
 

My experience during my Australia vs Ecuador soccer match 

 

When I found out I had been chosen, my teacher and I were very excited but confused as she 
hadn’t put my name in the draw. Luckily my parents allowed me to go so I was extremely happy. 
After school, I went straight to my brother to tell him I had won four tickets to a soccer match, 
Australia vs Ecuador. My brother’s face lit up as he was super excited, just like me as this was 
our first time watching a live football match.  
 

On the day of the soccer match we couldn’t hold our excitement in. That morning we got ready 
as quickly as possible. We took the bus, so it took a while to get there and my brother and I 
could hardly contain our excitement. 
 
When we arrived, we saw a pool of green and yellow jerseys. It took us a while to get into the 
stadium but when we got in, I was mesmerized as it was not what I was expecting. There were 
flames that lit the field and the loud music that echoed through the stadium. This made me even 
more hyped for when the game started. When the game started, they introduced us all to the 
players and the crowd became even louder as each player came out.  
 

After my soccer match, my throat felt like it was blasted out. I was screaming and yelling after 
every goal Australia had scored. I kept laughing at my brother as he was miserable that Ecuador 
had failed to win. The score was 3-1 and it was the most incredible experience I have had.  
 
I am very grateful to be able to experience the soccer match, so I want to thank Mr. Burfoot for 
donating the tickets.  
 
Emily Nguyen 6L 

   



 

 

 

 

 

What an exciting morning we had at the 2023 Easter Hat Parade! 

Students from Support Unit, Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 each 

had a chance to parade with their class, dancing to fun tunes and 

showing off their amazing Easter hat creations. We even had a 

special visit from the Easter Bunny!  

Well done to the students who won prizes! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When students returned to their 

classrooms, they found some special 

Easter treats left by the Easter 

Bunny. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the parents and carers for helping 

students to create their masterpieces and coming 

along to celebrate! 

 

 

 

Easter Hat Parade 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Horsley Zone Summer PSSA 
 

 

 
Round 5 

24 March 

Round 6 

31 March 
WASHED OUT Jnr Cricket v Prairievale WON 78-71 

Snr Cricket v Prairievale WON 148-46 

 

 Jnr Boys T-Ball v Prairievale WON 12-10 

 

 Jnr Newcombe ball v King Park Lost 4-15 1-15 

Snr Newc v King Pk Lost 1-15 2-15 4-15 

 

 Jnr Girls AFL v GPK Lost 8-19 

Snr Girls AFL v GPK Lost 0-27 

 

 Snr Boys Touch v Harrington St Lost 2-3 

Snr Girls Touch v Harrington St WON 2-1 

 

*** Summer PSSA competition games are played between 9.30am and 11.00am ***  

Fairfield West PSSA Results  

WINTER PSSA Rd 1 

(Begins Friday Week 3) 

 

  

  

  

  

  

Representative Sport News 
Fairfield West Representatives competing at Horsley Zone Championships 

Horsley Zone Cross Country Championships 26/5/23 

 

Horsley Zone Representative Teams competing at SSW Championships 

Under 12’s SSW Rugby League Championships 9/5/23 

Netball SSW Championships 22/5/23 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sport News 
 



Opportunity Class Placement 
 

Intention to apply for Year 5 placement in an opportunity class in 2024 

For metropolitan/regional applicants 

Opportunity classes are for primary school students who have high academic potential or who are intellectually 
gifted.  

They provide an environment where students can learn and make friends with classmates of similar ability. This 
can benefit a student’s academic progress and also their wellbeing. 

Opportunity classes are offered in Years 5 and 6, with parents/carers applying in Year 4. 

Students who are successfully placed will usually have to leave their current school to enrol in a school with an 
opportunity class for Years 5 and 6. 

Opportunity classes are just one of the ways that we cater for our high potential and gifted students. 

Testing and assessment 

Applications for opportunity class placement are considered on the results of the Opportunity Class Placement 
Test. Students who wish to be considered for placement are required to sit the Opportunity Class Placement Test 
on Thursday 27 July 2023. 

How to apply 

Parents/carers must apply online between Thursday 30 March and Monday 15 May 2023 at: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc.  

You must use your own email address and not one belonging to your child. Late applications are not usually 
accepted. 

If you do not have internet access you can apply at a public library or at your child’s school. If you have a disability 
that prevents you from using a computer, you can contact the Unit for assistance after 30 March 2023. 

You must submit only ONE application for each student. 

The tear-off slip below is NOT an application, it is advice to the school that you intend to apply. The school 
CANNOT apply on your behalf. 

 

THIS IS NOT AN APPLICATION FOR ENTRY TO AN OPPORTUNITY CLASS. 
This is a notice to your primary school only that you intend to apply. 

TO APPLY GO TO THE ONLINE FORM AT: https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc 

Cut along the dotted line and return the completed slip below to this school by Monday 8 May 2023. 

--------------------------------------- Cut here and return the note below to Ms Mah Chut ------------------------------------------- 

Intention to apply for Year 5 placement in an opportunity class in 2024 

Student’s name: ________________________________________ Class: ________________ 

I intend to apply for Year 5 placement in an opportunity class in 2024 for my child through the department’s website 
between 30 March and 15 May 2023. I am aware that this is not an application and that the school cannot apply on 
my behalf. 

Signature of parent/carer: _________________________________ 

THIS IS NOT AN APPLICATION FOR ENTRY TO AN OPPORTUNITY CLASS. 
This is a notice to your primary school only that you intend to apply. 

TO APPLY GO TO THE ONLINE FORM AT: https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/general-information/high-potential-and-gifted-students
https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc
https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc
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Please come and join in the activities in the Community Cottage. A range of activities are available so 
please contact Rania 0492 842 572 if you are interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If you are interested in a Citizenship test preparation group – call Rania 0492 842 572 

  

Community News 
 

Tuesdays 9.00am-11.00am 
 

Wednesday 9.00am-11.00am 
Starting 8 March. 

Thursday 9.00am-11.00am 
  

 Thursdays 2pm 

 

Wednesdays 9.30am-11.30am 
Starting 3 May. Refer to flyer 
below for further information.  
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School Uniforms 
 


